Citizens Mutual Telephone Cooperative

Mark/Drakesville Exchange Completion FTTH Project

Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant Application

Supporting Letters and Documentation

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Hamy Hongland DVM

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

Catherine Jordson Bloomfield, Sown October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. Our community currently lacks the research; distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to a rural school. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Abby Bambart, Hoskin Elevator

Sincerely,

Address:

City, State, Zip:

Phone:

5 of 20

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. Our community currently lacks the research; distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to a rural school. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Sincerely

Address:

City, State, Zip:

Phone:

141-97/9-2590

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa - Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural Iowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. Our community currently lacks the research; distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to a rural school. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Sincerely,

Address: 14469 Hwy 2 City, State, Zip: Bloomfield IA 52537

Phone: 641 9293960

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

Debia Mendersen

Control Number: 329932

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely, Larry Jahman

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

arvid + Dono Gaettsche

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

Please make this happen !!

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa - Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

William J Lorderback

(We Need This)

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dale W. White

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. Our community currently lacks the research; distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to a rural school. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Sincerely,

Address:

City, State, Zip:

Phone:

DUTCH COUNTRY LIVING LEVI J GOOD 17192 HWY 2 BLOOMFIELD, IA 52537 PH (641) 722-3678

Melissa Develais

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa — Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our support of the Empower Rural Iowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome our very unreliable internet service, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services. Because of our unreliable internet service, it makes our day-to-day business operations very difficult. With faster internet speeds we feel it would release many new business opportunities for us and lowa! Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Sincerely,

Metal Wholesale LLC 21868 Dr: Ftwood Blvd

Bloomfield, IA 52537

888-509-4819

allow Weiles

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

Le Me Parce

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. We would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural Iowa broadband grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities, as well as a strong reputation for excellent customer service and community commitment. We are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for our business. With the assistance of this grant, Citizen Mutual's expanded broadband network will enable us to overcome geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through the touch of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited availability to advanced Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. Our community currently lacks the research; distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to a rural school. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provide much needed broadband service to our area.

Citizens Mutual has a long and successful history of providing state-of-art broadband service at advanced speeds to other rural communities and has a strong reputation for community commitment and customer service, we are confident in their capabilities of enhancing broadband service for Davis County.

Mark Baptist Church

Sincerely,

City, State, Zip: Bloomfield CA 52537

Phone:

641-929-3233

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319 Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of lowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our area.

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

Judy Combs

October 2, 2019

Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa Hoover State Office Building, Level B 1305 E. Walnut Street Des Moines, IA 50319

Phone: (515) 281-5503

RE: Empower Rural Iowa – Broadband Grant Program

Dear Chief Information Officer Annette Dunn and Review Committee:

I am writing this letter on behalf of Citizens Mutual Telephone. As a resident of Davis County, lowa, we would like to express our full support of the Empower Rural Iowa Broadband Grant application for Citizens Mutual. They have a long and successful history of providing state-of-art communications services within the State of Iowa. Citizens Mutual has a strong reputation for community commitment and strong customer service. We are confident in Citizen Mutual's capabilities for enhancing broadband service for those residing in Davis County.

With the assistance from the broadband grant, Citizens Mutual will be able to enhance our broadband connectivity with a fiber network design. This fiber build will enable us to overcome some geographical distances, empower us through information, and bring the world to us through a few simple strokes of a keyboard. As an unserved rural area with limited access to Internet services, we face many challenges including limited medical resources and distance between patients, physicians, specialists and facilities. Because of the rural nature of our area, our students do not receive equitable broadband resources as other students in more urban learning centers. We lack to ability to engage in distance learning, video and other tools that advanced broadband can bring to our students. Therefore, it is extremely important that broadband grant funding be obtained to provision for much needed broadband service to our

We strongly urge the Office of the Chief Information Officer of the State of Iowa fund this Empower Rural lowa Broadband Grant application, not only will this help with sustaining the future of advanced broadband services in Citizen Mutual's proposed funded service area, but also promoting the future economic stability of our community.

Sincerely,

andy Riggenback